
  

As winter draws to a close and we look forward to brighter longer days, it is great to celebrate so 

many excellent events and achievements from last term.  Year 11 are preparing for their summer 

exams and are showing great resilience and impressive drive to do their best, I look forward to 

seeing their results in the summer! Year 10 work experience placements are now arranged for the 

last week of the summer term, and we are just about to launch the programme for years 7, 8 and 9 

for the last three days of the summer term.  

I am pleased to report that we are continuing to welcome more students throughout the year, with 

the school going from strength to strength. Please do support us to keep standards high by 

ensuring that all students attend school on time, ready to learn, wearing their uniform with pride. I 

have included the same information again about uniform attendance and punctuality as a reminder 

for all parents and students. 

Finally, I have also included some key dates for your information including the additional two inset 

days around the festival at the end of June. 

Keith Howard 

Headteacher 

 

On Tuesday 29th of January Year 7 visited two special places of worship as part of their PB 

curriculum and CE day.  

The day involved travelling to 

Bristol to visit a Sikh 

Gurdwara and an Islamic 

Mosque. Students were given 

a tour around each religious 

site and an introductory 

presentation on the beliefs of 

each religion.  

Students asked a range of 

questions and had a 

thoroughly enjoyable yet busy 

day.  

 

 

 

 



The Science Department have been successful in their 

application for a funding grant from National Grid Hinckley Point 

Project Education Fund Programme. 

The funds will provide five new Data Harvest data logger units to 

use in Key Stage 4 required practicals that form a crucial part of 

the new Science GSCE.  The Data Harvest units are very easy 

to use, and record data in both numerical and graphical form.    

Using this equipment allows students to record data from 

experiments that is more precise, and easier to interpret. This 

additional equipment will allow for students to work in pairs, 

rather than in larger groups, making for even more interesting 

and engaging lessons.   

 

 

 

A student in Year 10, received 
news that her snowdrop poem 
written to celebrate the Shepton 
Mallet Snowdrop Festival, was 
highly commended last month. 
The competition received over 
800 entries from around the world 
and Chantelle has made it on to 
the shortlist of 8! 
 
This is the second time in the last 
year that Chantelle has been 
placed in a regional poetry 
competition. We are really proud 
of her creative talents. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

All of our year 9 students were visited by representatives from EDF Energy to discuss careers in 

Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths (STEM). Our students had an opportunity to 

question our visitors about their current roles and the training they have had to undergo to reach 

this stage of their careers. Following this discussion, students were placed into groups where they 

used a simple kit to design and build a wind turbine. Prizes 

were awarded for the groups whose turbine could produce 

the most electrical energy. 

 

 

 

 
 

Two teams from St Dunstanôs took part in óYouth Speaksô - 
the Rotary Clubôs annual public speaking  competition. 
Students had worked hard researching and preparing for 
months and on the night it was evident that our students 
can really hold their own alongside other schools. 
 
Our senior team took second place ï we were told that they 
only lost by óa fraction of a pointô.  In my opinion they were 
the best team; they gave an outstanding performance and 
presented their speech with real passion. 
I was immensely proud to be with our students who spoke 
powerfully and confidently and, without exception, did an 
excellent job at representing the school both on and off the 
stage.  
 
The students involved were:  
Jasmine S, Christina FM and Olivia M (intermediate) 
Ophelia B, Kyel C and Lottie K (senior) 
Mrs Gregory 



 

 

 
As part of our celebrations for World Book Day, 
St Dunstan's was visited by vibrant, young 
author of 'Saving Death', R L Endean. In 
assembly, she talked about early influences as 
a writer, how she went about getting published 
and showed students a vlog created at the 
Young Adult Literature Convention in London.  
 
Assembly was followed by workshops for 
students in Year 9 and 10, where they were 
given more of an insight into the next 
instalment, following 'Saving Death' . Students 
also crafted new worlds for creative stories, 

and developed character profiles. Following the event, a parent reported that her son had been so 
inspired by the visit that he began writing as soon as he returned from school instead of playing 
Fortnite! 
 
R L Endean's book, 'Saving Death' is available to purchase on Amazon. 
 

 
 
 

 
Staff and students alike, arrived in 
school on World Book Day dressed as 
magical creatures. Witches and wizards 
from the world of Harry Potter. Dobby 
the House Elf was seen to roam the 
corridors of the Maths department and 
there were several witches, Hogwarts 
students and a phoenix! A Dementor 
was also spotted but was unsuccessful 
in sucking the happiness out of our day. 
 

KS3 students enjoyed a range of 
activities linked to the Harry Potter 
novels, for example Potions in Mrs 
Purves' lesson where students 
mixed ghoulish ingredients in the 
cauldron. In PE, Year 7 played 
Quidditch, Geography students 
studied Marauders' Maps and 
several creative lessons also took 
place. All of these activities were 
about celebrating our own literacy 
and appreciating the value of 
reading. Please find some time to 
discuss their current reading material with your child. All students have DEAR (drop everything 
and read) time every morning in registration.   
 



A selection of students from year 9 and 10 were selected to take part in a STEM workshop at Fleet 
Air Arm Museum. The aim for the day was for students to work in groups to solve a problem; the 
problem in question was to make a flight deck for an aircraft carrier that didn't move in rough seas 
and could propel a jet plane the furthest distance! This was a fantastic opportunity that gave our 
students engineering and design roles within the Royal Navy and the chance to look around Fleet 
Air Arm Museum. St Dunstan's competed against three other school from the South West and 
presented themselves impeccably. Well done! 

We would like to remind parents of the importance of having open conversations with children 

about the kind of content they could encounter online and to ensure their children know where to 

go/who to turn to if they do come across something unsettling.

 
This website has some helpful advice about how to ensure your children are aware of how to stay 
safe online. 
 
https://www.internetmatters.org/advice/esafety-leaflets-resources/ 

 

As a school community, it is important that we have an identity and take pride in being part of that 
community.  School uniform is an important part of creating a sense of community, identity and 
high expectations.  Thank you for supporting us in setting and maintaining those high expectations 
around uniform.  It is noticeable that the vast majority of students are in the correct uniform and 
taking pride in their appearance. 
 
However, could I just remind you of the following: 
 
Jersey/stretchy skirts are not part of the school uniform; please ensure students are wearing skirts 
of the correct style, fabric and length. 
 
Trousers should be tailored black, ankle length trousers. Students should not be wearing black 
jeans, leggings or tracksuit bottoms. 
 
Smart black shoes should be worn, not sports shoes, canvas shoes, trainers or boots. 
 
For reasons of health and safety and to protect against loss of valuable property: 

¶ No rings or jewellery should be worn except a watch 

¶ Students with pierced ears may wear one simple plain stud in each ear 

¶ No facial jewellery is accepted, including tongue studs 

¶ Inappropriate jewellery will be confiscated, followed by a detention where it will be returned 
 
General Appearance 

¶ Extremes of fashion in clothing, hairstyles and hair colour are not acceptable 

¶ Coloured nail varnish should not be worn 

https://www.internetmatters.org/advice/esafety-leaflets-resources/



